



City of Cody
Planning, Zoning and Adjustment Board
Tuesday, February 28, 2017

A regular meeting of the Cody Planning, Zoning and Adjustment Board was held in the Council Chambers of City Hall in Cody, Wyoming on Tuesday, February 28, 2017 at 12:00 pm.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Present:  Steve Miller; Heidi Rasmussen; Richard Jones; Curt Dansie; Buzzy Hassrick; Sandee Kitchen, City Deputy Attorney; Glenn A. Nielson, Council Liaison; Todd Stowell, City Planner; Bernie Butler, Administrative Assistant.

Absent: Kayl Mitchell, Reese Graham

Steve Miller called the meeting to order at 12:00 pm, followed by the pledge of allegiance.

Buzzy Hassrick made a motion, seconded by Curt Dansie, to approve the agenda. Vote on the motion was unanimous, motion carried.

Heidi Rasmussen made a motion, seconded by Buzzy Hassrick, to approve the minutes for the February 14, 2017 meeting. Vote on the motion was unanimous, motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:
A. The Public Hearing for the re-zoning of 1625 Alger Avenue (Lot 21. Block 46, Original Town) to General Business D-2 began at 12:03 p.m. 
 		There were no comments from the Public.

		The Public Hearing for the re-zoning of 1625 Alger Avenue (Lot 21 Block 46, Original Town) to 		General Business D-2, was closed at 12:05 p.m.

Chairman Miller asked that it be on record that two letters were received about the proposed re-zoning of 1625 Alger Avenue, in addition to the standard forms mailed to the neighbors. 

B.  Todd Stowell presented information on the rezoning of 1625 Alger Avenue, indicating that the contract purchaser was agreeable, and the staff recommendation is to rezone the property to Limited Business D-1 instead of D-2.

Heidi Ramussen made a motion, seconded by Curt Dansie, to recommend that the City Council rezone 1625 Alger Avenue to Limited Business (D-1).

Vote on the motion was 4-1 in favor of the proposed re-zoning, with Member Buzzy Hassrick voting against, and Members Miller, Rasmussen, Dansie, and Jones voting in favor. Motion passed.

C. Board member Curt Dansie recused himself due to a conflict of interest in this project.  Todd Stowell presented a site plan review for Bomgaars Retail Store, located at 2121 17th Street.  Items include a fenced outdoor sales yard north of the building, restriping of the parking lot, and landscaping.
Heidi Rasmussen made a motion, seconded by Buzzy Hassrick, to approve the site plan for Bomgaars retail store, located at 2121 17th Street, with the following recommendation:
1. Provide an additional 40 square feet of landscaping, which must be within the property.
2. Obtain the necessary encroachment permits for installing the landscaping in the Meadow Lane Avenue and Highway 14/20 right-of-way.
3. Obtain a fence permit for installation of the 6-foot fence that will form the outdoor sales yard.
4. Otherwise comply with the submitted site plan and project description.
Vote on the motion was unanimous, motion carried.

P & Z Board Matters – none

Council Updates – none

Staff Items – Todd Stowell discussed the City of Cody sign code language pertaining to projecting signs with the Board.  Sandee Kitchen, City Deputy Attorney, stated that both provisions would apply.

Curt Dansie made a motion, seconded by Heidi Rasmussen to adjourn the meeting.  Vote on the motion was unanimous, motion carried.

There being no further business to come before the board, Chairman Miller adjourned the meeting at 12:45 p.m.

																				
Bernie Butler, Administrative Assistant
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